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Dear pastors and praying friends,

June was a month of some highs and a few lows, but God is good all the time! Here’s an update on
the ministry here.

Building Fund - Momentary Disappointment, Hopeful Outlook

As many of you know, we had found a property that would have made a wonderful location for the
church. | thought we had a handshake agreement in place with the real estate agent to purchase it.
However, after weeks of unanswered calls and texts, | finally got in touch with him—only to find out
that the building had been sold to someone else. | had a feeling that was why he’d been avoiding me,
so | wasn’t completely surprised, but it was still a disappointment.

That said, we are not back to square one! While that particular property is no longer available, we are
currently looking into several other potential buildings. Please pray that the Lord would clearly show
us the one He has prepared for us.

Also, thanks to YOUR generosity and prayers, we received nearly $20,000 USD in building fund
donations this month! When God does lead us to the right building, we’ll already have a strong head
start. We are continuing to raise funds for a permanent location. If you would like to give toward
that, you can send a donation to:

Vision Baptist Missions P.O. Box 647 Dawsonville, GA 30534 Attn: Shreve Building Fund

(Please make checks payable to Vision Baptist Missions, and be sure to include "Shreve Building
Fund" in the memo line. The mission cannot cash a check without this.)

Missions Trips and Outreach

In July, we will be hosting two missions teams from the USA. One group will be here during our
conference — Permanecer (Abide) — and will assist with several outreach events at the church. One
of our goals is to pass out 10,000 flyers in a single morning! Please pray for God to bless these
efforts.

On Wednesdays, there is a large street market next to the church. With winter settling in here in
Chile, we’ve started setting up a table in front of the church, offering free coffee to those passing by
and the opportunity to learn how to go to heaven from the Bible. This is a new outreach idea for us,
but we believe it will allow us to share the gospel with many people. Please pray for open doors and
God’s blessing on this effort.

Thank you for all you do for our King.
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